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DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,
A  m e s s a g e  f r o m  P r i n c i p a l  M a r i s a  M a t t h y s

 

M a y  t h e  d i v i n e  S p i r i t
t o u c h  y o u r  s p i r i t  i n  t h e

c o u r s e  o f  t h i s  d a y .
 

M a y  y o u r  w o r k  t h i s  d a y
b e  y o u r  l o v e  m a d e

v i s i b l e .  
 

M a y  y o u  o p e n  y o u r s e l f  t o
G o d ’ s  b r e a t h i n g .  

 
M a y  y o u  h o n o u r  t h e

f l a m e  o f  l o v e  t h a t  b u r n s
i n s i d e  y o u .  

 
M a y  y o u r  v o i c e  t h i s  d a y

b e  a  v o i c e  o f
e n c o u r a g e m e n t .  

 
M a y  y o u r  l i f e  b e  a n

a n s w e r  t o  s o m e o n e ’ s
p r a y e r .  

 
M a y  y o u  o w n  a  g r a t e f u l

h e a r t .  
 

M a y  y o u  h a v e  e n o u g h  j o y
t o  g i v e  y o u  h o p e ,  W h e n

y o u  l o o k  i n t o  t h e  w i n d o w
o f  y o u r  s o u l  m a y  y o u  s e e

t h e  f a c e  o f  G o d .  
 

M a y  t h e  l a m p  o f  y o u r  l i f e
s h i n e  u p o n  a l l  y o u  m e e t

t h i s  d a y .
 

- S r  M a c r i n a  W i e d e r k e h r

School Advisory Board Information and Nominations
Consultation during the establishment of Melbourne Archdiocese
Catholic Schools (MACS) affirmed that the School Advisory
Council (SAC) is a living expression of the principle of subsidiarity
in action and is informed by the theology and vision articulated in
the MACS Statement of Mission and the Working Together in
Mission charter. In this light the establishment of School Advisory
Councils play such a critical role in the system governance
framework of MACS that, by the end of 2021, every MACS-
governed school in the Archdiocese will have a functioning School
Advisory Council. St Mary’s will transition easily as we have had a
functioning School Advisory Council for years. Henceforth, our
Board will be named St Mary’s School Advisory Council (SAC) as
requested by MACS. Please read the nomination form further in
the Candela if you are keen to nominate for a vacant position on
the St Mary’s SAC. We have two vacant positions.

https://governance.melbourne/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/MACS-Statement-of-Mission.pdf
https://governance.melbourne/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/Working-Together-in-Mission-6.2.pdf
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Languages Professional Learning Demonstration
On Wednesday May 26th, Joe Favrin the Principal of Loyola Secondary College and

some of his staff will visit St Mary’s to learn about the co-learner functional language

model of our Italian language learning. They will be visiting classrooms and meeting with

Leaders and Teachers. We look forward to sharing the expertise of our students and

staff with Loyola.

Gratitude for the Mothers’ Day Stall
Thank you to  Natalie B. who coordinated the Mothers' Day Stall and to all the parents

who wrapped items and sold the gifts at the stall last Tuesday. It is a wonderful

community event that the students and families love. We are truly grateful for the

parents who organised this event.

St Mary’s Cross Country
Congratulations to all students who participated so well in our inaugural St Mary’s

Cross Country event last week. We were so fortunate to have beautiful weather on the

day. Thank you to Paul Healy for organising the event and to the teachers who

supported the day. It was wonderful to be able to have parents attend to cheer their

children on. Congratulations to Mercy who were the overall winners and to the students

who qualified for the Cross Country Team.

NAPLAN - National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy
This week the Year 5 and Year 3 students have been participating in NAPLAN. NAPLAN

is just another form of assessment that our students undertake. The NAPLAN reports

provide us with excellent point in time information about student learning in Literacy

and Numeracy.

OUR  VISION
 

St .  Mary 's  is  a  dynamic

catholic  community  of

empowered  learners

engaging  justly  in  the

world .

Chaplaincy
Jacinta Bright accepted the role of school chaplain,
aware that the trust already developed over the
years with school families, as Pastoral Associate,
would assist the work to be done in the chaplaincy
role. However, she has found in this short time, that
in reality the hours she can give the role of school
chaplain are actually not enough to meet the need.
Therefore, I will be advertising for a new chaplain for
St Mary's. Once a new chaplain is appointed Jacinta
hopes that as pastoral associate she can support
whomever is appointed to the role, in their work with
the children of our school. Jacinta will continue to be
available for parents and guardians and for staff, as
Pastoral Associate.
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Current Family Enrolments 2022
If you are a current family of St Mary’s and you have a child beginning Prep in 2022 please send
or deliver your child’s enrolment form to the office before the 21st May. It is crucial that we
have all enrolment forms in by the 21st May as we will send letters of offer in the first week of
June. 

Camp Rumbug
This week our Year 6 students, teachers and staff have travelled to Foster North to Camp
Rumbug. We are so happy that both the Year 5 and Year 6 camps have been able to proceed this
year. I look forward to visiting camp today and returning on Friday 14th. Next week’s Candela
will feature photos from Camp.

First Eucharist Celebrations
Our prayers and thoughts are with the families and the children who are receiving their First
Eucharist this weekend. I hope you all enjoy this special occasion which is a major step in the
faith journey of your children. Thank you to Ana, the Year 3 and 4 teachers and to you, their
parents who have prepared the children so well.

Learning and Teaching
St Mary’s continues to work on deepening teacher’s knowledge regarding data analysis and
targeted teaching at the student’s point of need. Laurina, Alison and Belinda our Literacy &
Numeracy leaders are supporting our teachers to assist students with targeted teaching in
Literacy and Mathematics. This ensures all students have the opportunity for growth, not just
those who may be challenged in their learning.

SAC AGM
The School Advisory Council AGM will be held on Thursday June 3rd. At the AGM a new
Council will be formed. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Danielle Gray our SAC
chair for her six years of dedication to the St Mary’s Board. Danielle has been a great support
and an excellent Chairperson of the St Mary’s Board. She has chosen to step down from the
position of Chair. I would also like to thank Sharon Ganter for her contributions to the St
Mary's Board.

Off Site Parking
Just a reminder to be considerate of our local residents and where you park when dropping off
or picking up for school. Please do not park over driveways or in front of rubbish bins which
might need to be emptied. Thank you for your support in this matter.

Marisa Matthys 
Principal



Important Dates



 

Student of the Week



Student of the Week

 





 

Watsonia District Cross Country 2021
 

Congratulations to all Year 3 to 6 Students who will be representing St
Mary’s at our annual Watsonia District Cross Country Carnival next

Monday 17 May. This event will be held at Banyule Flats 10:00 - 12:30 pm.
We wish students all the best. Well done to Hayden P and Sienna S who

were elected as Captains. Thomas S and Ruby V, who were elected as Vice
Captains, by their peers and staff members. Parents are welcome to attend,

but will be required to sign in  at the event.
 

St Mary’s whole School Cross Country Day Report
Well done to all Prep to Year Six Students who participated in our first
whole school cross country day last Thursday. All students performed

extremely well. Congratulations to Mercy House for winning on the day.
Thanks to parents who attended and staff who planned and assisted on the

day.

I ran with my buddy. 
I was happy and I was faster than my

buddy. 
- Elena S

District Cross Country

I was in a race with my buddy. -Lennox A

I raced with my Buddy.  It felt good. I am in Bosco. -
Archie C

Today we ran. I got hot. - Parker S

Today I ran in the cross country.
I was happy - Isaac B

Today I went running in a race,
I was tired. - Tori P

We ran at the oval. The race was long - Chloe G












